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23 April 2014

Chief Planning Officer

Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House

Bodicote

Banbury

Oxon

OX15 4AA

Dear Madam/Sir

DEDDINGTON - BANNER HOMES LIMITED – PLANNING APPLICATION

I wish to object to the above proposal in the strongest possible terms.

The council has already ridden roughshod over the wishes of us local residents in granting permission for the Pegasus/Prudential development and another at Bodicote.  Would it be too much to ask for you to take notice of our wishes regarding this latest proposal in Deddington.

We object on the following grounds:

1. The site is in a prominent position adjacent to Deddington Castle/Grounds which is a scheduled Ancient Monument.

2. The proposal sets a dangerous precedent of seeking to build on green open space within the Conservation Area.

3. The northward view from the Castle Grounds, which directly overlook The Poplars would be replaced by the sight of ugly and regimented modern housing development which would be an irreversible degrading of the environment.

4. The fine view from the Clifton Road of the tree-lined embankment (see above) would also be blocked by ugly modern development.

5. Deddington’s housing quota up to 2031 is apparently more than satisfied by the already permitted Pegasus/Prudential development of 85 houses (including 29 ‘affordable’ homes).

6. The proposal is contrary to the Cherwell Local Plan which envisages incremental ‘minor’ development, infilling and conversions within the built-up area of the village.

7. Yet more executive houses would create another ‘dormitory’ development catering for car dependent long distance commuters.

8. The development would create even more pressure on our village road system that is already crumbling and in an appalling state of repair even before the Pegasus/Prudential development let alone the further proposal being discussed here.  Parking and road safety would be compromised further still when the council already cannot afford to maintain the current infrastructure.

9.  There would be an even greater detrimental impact on an already overburdened primary school and healthcare system.

10.  The proposal is premature to and would prejudice the parish council’s Neighbourhood  Plan which is apparently meant to reflect residents’ views on future development in the parish.

I suspect that you will again ignore the wishes of local residents but I hope that will bear our views to even the slightest degree in considering the proposal.

Yours faithfully

Mr J M Dovey

Ms L A Coleman

